
41st ANNUAL ILLINOIS HIGH SCHOOL THEATRE FESTIVAL

“Dare to Dream”

MARCH MEETING MINUTES
Sunday, March 22, 2015 @ 10:00 AM
Reavis High School 

6034 W. 77th Street

Burbank, IL 60459

Planning Committee in Attendance

Carmel DeStefano, Executive Director (2016) 

LaDonna Wilson, Secretary/Executive Director (2017) 

James Crow, Assoc. Director of Exhibits 

Nathaniel Haywood, Assoc. Director of Workshops 

Liesl Krieger, Assoc. Director of Workshops 

Victor Pilolla, Assoc. Director of Auditions

Marty Lynch, Assoc. Director of Auditions

Allan Kimball, Assoc. Director of Promotions

Ryan Lambert, Assoc. Director of Promotions

Tim Broeker, Assoc. Director of Play Selection 

Thom Ringrose, Assoc. Director of Technology

Kurt Steinhauser, Historian/Documentarian 

Dennis Anastasopoulos, All-State Director 2016 

Theresa Shepherd, Co-Producer All-State 2016

Christine Haines, Co-Producer All-State 2016

Non-Voting members in attendance: 

Megan McCann, ISU Program Coordinator

Cyndee Brown, ISU: Department of Theatre and Dance Representative

Aimee-Lynn Newlan, ITA Executive Director

Johnathan Meier, ITA Liason

Molly Triveline, ISU: Student Committee

Dan Esquival, ISU: Student Committee

Committee members (voting) absent:  

Brian Alexander, Executive Director Emeritus

Gary Thorsky, Assoc. Director of Exhibits

Judy Swiger, Assoc. Director of Hospitality/Mentors 

Ann Witting, Assoc. Director of Play Selection
Committee members (non-voting) absent:  

Marty Jean Goughnour, Assoc. Director of Development /Public Relations
Karen Hall, Assoc. Director of Box Office, ITA Liason

Dinah Barthelmess, ITA President

Shannon Doering, ISU Student Committee

Natalie Kozelka, ISU Student Committee

Daniel Browder, ISU Department of Theatre

Carmel DeStefano called the meeting to order at 10:08 am.

I. The meeting began with Committee introductions, and explanations of the changes to the Committee since the last meeting.  Aimee-Lynn Newlan sent a contact sheet around to be updated.

II. The minutes from the January Changeover meeting were approved after a change was made in Carm and Victor Pilolla’s names.  Approval of minutes from January meeting - corrections and/or additions

A. Talking Point – The Committee discussed revamping recording of the minutes to continue to contain what was legally needed to be included, without restating everything that was said.  Aimee-Lynn Newlan remarked that the ITA was also cutting down their minutes and moving towards action items, as well. 
B. Marty Lynch moved to accept the minutes and Vic seconded.  Minutes were accepted.

III. COMMITTEE ORIENTATION

A.  
Aimee-Lynn provided an overview of the ITA and its six divisions.  She 
discussed a mission of the ITA to have the divisions consider working together. 

 
B. 
All IHSTF Committee members must be ITA members as we are current standing 
board members of the ITA.  






ACTION: Committee members must move forward in a legal and 
responsible way.  Reading the by-laws of the ITA is imperative.  

1.
The web-page Committee members use to access the Theatre Festival 


website is no longer password protected but is hidden.  Aimee Lynn is 


going to send out a link to the Committee so that they can easily access the 

page.  









2.
She showed the Committee how to navigate the Committee page 



including deadlines assignments, and documents.  



3.
She also highlighted that Judy Klinger is the 2nd Vice President of the ITA 


and a great resource for Committee members.





C. 
Also available on the page are agendas, budgets, chronologies, surveys, exit 
reports, mailings, website pages from the two years (which is the way to proof 
copy for future mailings, etc.).

D. 
Both Aimee-Lynn and Megan McCann will be available for questions.  

ACTION: Carm will try to develop a chronology for future executive 



directors to know what to look at on the webpage. 


ACTION: Aimee-Lynn will make an easier calendar interface for the


Committee members. 


Johnathan Meier offered his and Karen Hall’s assistance as ITA liasons, as well.


ACTION:  Aimee-Lynn will also ‘firm up’ the donations list, especially for 

All-State needs so that the producers can know who would be willing to help.

 IV.
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

A.
Executive Director – Carmel DeStefano 



1.  
Updated chronologies and a budget were sent out to Committee members. 



2. 
Megan McCann showed the Committee the current logo design and the 



postcard design.  There was some concern about the logo lettering, but the 



design was well-received. 


3. 
Carm is working on contracting The Silhouettes as the opening act. They 



would create an original show built around the theme of the Festival.



4. 
There will be no closing ceremony, but Carm would like to have a 10 



minute celebration to begin each All-State production that includes 



pictures from the Festival gathered from monitors.  Thom Ringrose would 



compile them.



B.
WORKSHOPS

1. Nathaniel Haywood noted that registration worked well.  Workshops were

hard to locate, though and some said the space allotted did not work for their workshop.  Positive comments about monitors though:  good signage, rooms were open, Friday night activities manned well. 

2. Nathaniel would like to work on commissioning workshops with panels built on the theme calling them “Dreams of”… acting, directing, playwriting, etc. They suggested using one room for all of these panels.

3. Nathaniel would also like to use the App for immediate feedback from

monitors, students, and workshop presenters.  

4. The workshop committee would also like the monitors to be in charge of 

opening rooms for the workshops. 

 


ACTION:  Aimee-Lynn will make sure that there is an email sent out


assuring everyone access to the emails in his/her committee.  


ACTION:  LaDonna will contact Christopher about a possible


solicitation email for workshops.
C.
PROMOTIONS


1.
The committee noted that larger sized items were needed to improve sales.  


Allan and  Ryan are currently getting bids from companies for shirts, etc. 



ACTION:  Carm will get shelving from JR Rose at Homewood-



Flossmoor and bring them to the September meeting. 
2.
Once there is a finalized logo, promotions can get estimates.  Ideally they 
would like to have the items shipped to ISU. 

ACTION: Aimee-Lynn will 
investigate the use of the App for pre-
sales.  Aimee-Lynn also suggested talking to the ITA about the sales of 
stars/ducks.
3.
Megan says that boxes are a must, instead of a registration bag.


ACTION:  Aimee-Lynn will look into a sponsorship for the bags.
D.
ALL-STATE 



1.
Dennis Anastasopoulous noted that the All-State participation fee increase 



will really help with the budget.  Audition forms will be Google forms



(working with Aimee-Lynn).  Dennis is hoping for some special guests to 




stop by rehearsals as this is an important anniversary year.


2.
Dennis is thinking of expanding the cast to 35.




ACTION:  Aimee-Lynn will put the schedule of rehearsals for All-




State on the All-State page of the website to eliminate some of the




repetitive emails.  Callbacks will be at Hinsdale South.
E.
EXHIBITS 


1.
James Crow noted that there was plenty of space at ISU so there would be




no need to divide the exhibitors (much of the suggestions from the last




Festival was about the change in location for exhibitors). 


2.
Jim said that their committee would send out a reminder before




registration deadlines, also coordinating with colleges so that they are 



sure they are registered for both.  


3.
He would like to create a student exhibit




in the CVA. 



4.
Exhibits would like to be able to print nametags at registration.  



ACTION:  Aimee-Lynn intends to purchase this capability for




 the ITA, she will look into this.
The meeting broke for lunch 12:02, reconvened at 12:33 pm.

F.
AUDITIONS 



1.
Many options for new ways to set up the tech auditions were discussed.




The committee also discussed offering auditions to juniors, as well. 



ACTION:  Exhibits committee will offer a suggestion about adding



Juniors to the audition process at the next meeting.


2.         After a long discussion of scholarships for audition fees, the Committee




tabled that discussion until the June meeting.


3.
Carm would like to have a couple of people at the auditions who can offer



the proper evaluation needed for an Individual Events so students could



advance to the national level at the International Thespian Festival. 



ACTION:  Carm and James Crow would be willing to establish some 




ways to make Thespians a larger part of Festival.  




G.
PLAY SELECTION 



1.
There was continued concern about the actions of a few of the directors




whose plays were selected to perform at last year’s Festival.  Their 




disregard of the rules, even after signing papers to acknowledge the rules.  



The December meeting has to be a time where consequence for not 



following guidelines and rules are discussed, as well.  




ACTION: Carm and Brian Alexander will talk to the U of I about 




schools that were problematic so it can be assessed if action needs to 




take place.  




ACTION:  Nathaniel assist Tim Broeker to create ways to 




empower Universities to feel they have the right to implement the 




consequences in their power.  


2.
There was a discussion about the training and inconsistent implementation 


of the Liz Lerman technique for play critique. Marty Lynch suggested that 


the KCATF Region 3 has a great format for play evaluation on their 



website used for colleges.  
ACTION:  Carm will work with Tim to discuss some alternatives/additions/changes to the current evaluation system.  Marty Lynch will send the KCATF format to Carm. Carm will also contact Nathan King for suggestions.  

H.
TECHNOLOGY



1.
The great ways the APP helped the Festival were discussed.




ACTION:  Thom will work with Megan to create fields on the




Excel files for templates for the App for next year.  Dennis offered 




some suggestions, as well.  Thom and Dennis discussed ways to make 




pre-orders available on the App.  It was resolved that there would be 




a link to Megan’s office to allow the pre-orders to happen with their 




capabilities.  Those pre-orders will be set aside at FESTGEAR.



2.
Thom suggested purchasing laptop that could be used for Festival business 




would be a great asset.  




ACTION Thom will create a proposal of what he thinks would be




 needed for the future.

I.
ALL-STATE



1.
Dennis discussed some ISU audition details and he and Cyndee will work

together to create three audition areas:  tech, dance, and acting.  Dennis 

will use a similar model as used for Pippin. 


J.
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES 



1.
The student representatives discussed creating a hierarchy with four 



people in charge of Building Managers who will then be in charge of the 



monitors.  


2.
The representatives would like to add Zumba to the Friday night activities, 


as well as a Playback Improv opportunity.


3.
The representatives is planning on 120-150 volunteers by adding 




education majors, not just theatre education majors.  Education majors can 


get clinical hours for their work.  Marty also offered his students who can 



also receive credit. 



ACTION:  Megan and Cyndee will work with getting a good rate at




hotels for monitors.

K.
GRADUATE COURSES



1.
Cyndee discuss that one course will be offered each year for three credit 



hours.  The course will be on a three-year rotation to offer three different 



courses.  Teachers will receive information if they are an ITA member.

Aimee-Lynn announced that ITA was renewed as a provider for CPDUs 
which is a big deal.


L.
MENTORS/HOSPITALITY—no report


M.
BOX OFFICE—no report


N.
HISTORIAN/DOCUMENTARIAN  Kurt passed around a binder with the 


schools and business addresses listed.  He asked members to look at this “snail 


mail” list to make sure it is up-to-date.


O.
ITA LIASON – Just a continued reminder that the ITA is a resource for all.


P.
ITA OFFICE – Aimee-Lynn said that Marty Jean will be working with 



development.  They plan on making the process easier, but they need to know 



ANY group that donates any items, including food.  The ITA would 



like to be able to thank everyone with letters.  This is for all in-kind donations, as 


well. 
V. 
BUDGETS 
       
A.  
Kurt gave an overview of the 2015 budget.  There were 100 fewer registrants than

previous years, about $4,800 short of what was anticipated.  The All-State 
Budget

was $58,000. They spent about $48,000.  FESTGEAR made $5,000 instead of the

 anticipated $6,000.  Parking lot rental is as expensive as is renting Foellinger.
B.       The preliminary budget for the 2016 Festival was explained.  After much 

discussion, the budget was balanced.  There was also discussion of student committee member stipends. It was established that a $2,000 stipend would be divided among the four student representatives in charge of volunteers. Allan made motion and Jim seconded to accept the budget, and it was approved.  
C.       Theresa went over the entire All-State budget, and it is balanced.  LaDonna 
moved to accept the budget, and Thom seconded. The budget was approved.

VI. 
APRIL/MAY WEB POSTINGS 


ACTION:  Committee members will proof and revise the following pages: 
All-State, Workshop and Play Selection forms for the spring posting.


Aimee-Lynn will send the Committee an email outlining what each 
committee needs to do.

VII. 
Jim moved to adjourn the meeting, and Liesl seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 


4:10 pm.
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